22232 3 Hours / 70 Marks

Seat No.

Instructions:

- (1) All Questions are *compulsory*.
- (2) Answer each next main Question on a new page.
- (3) Figures to the right indicate full marks.
- (4) Mobile Phone, Pager and any other Electronic Communication devices are not permissible in Examination Hall.

Marks

1. Attempt any FIVE of the following:

10

- (a) Discuss the views of Mohammad Ali regarding 'Success'.
- (b) Explain the importance of proper disposal of electronic waste.
- (c) Explain various stages in Mr. Lal's corporate life.
- (d) Explain the hardships of Shiva's family members through difficult times.
- (e) Write the full form of EQ, IQ and SQ.
- (f) Mention the entrepreneurs developed under the guidance of JRD Tata.
- (g) State any two positive points of Gurmeet Singh's personality.

2. Attempt any THREE of the following:

12

- (a) Explain the importance of the manager stage in the life of an entrepreneur.
- (b) Mention the qualities of Arunima that touched your heart.
- (c) How did Anish suffer after the accident?
- (d) Explain in your own words the greatness of Gurmeet Singh as a good Sāmaritan.



[1 of 4] P.T.O.

22104 [2 of 4] 3. Attempt any THREE of the following: **12** Develop a dialogue between father and son regarding using the vehicle and following the traffic rules. (b) Develop a dialogue between a pharmacist and customer regarding the availability of medicine required. (c) Write a paragraph on 'Books are my best friends'. (d) Write a paragraph on 'Electric Fan'. 4. 12 Attempt any THREE of the following: Make sentences using the following collocations: Go offline (i) (ii) Keep the promise (iii) Be on time (iv) Save energy Replace the underlined words with correct word and rewrite the sentences: I don't no the facts so I can't comment. (i) The local shopkeepers used to tell more prize of the clothes. (ii) (iii) The whether forecast is indicating heavy rains today. (iv) Sir John was a famous night. Write the meanings of the following idioms and make sentences of your own: (c) (i) Can't judge a book by its cover. Barking up the wrong tree. (ii) Choose the correctly spelt words from the following: (d) (i) examinetion, exemination, examination (ii) spich, speech, spech (iii) organization, organization, organization Change the voice: (e) We salute our army. (i) Sarita is repairing her mixer-grinder. (ii)

(iii) She has shocked me today.(iv) Neha is giving a tough fight.

22104 [3 of 4]

5. (A) Attempt any TWO of the following:

- (i) Draft a speech for introducing the chief guest for the annual social gathering organized in your institute.
- (ii) Propose a vote of thanks for the training workshop on "Importance of communication skill in the technical field."
- (iii) Draft a welcome speech for the farewell ceremony organized in your institute for the senior students.

(B) Change into indirect speech:

4

8

- (i) The headmaster said, "Follow the discipline."
- (ii) Akhil said to his mother, "I will go to Pune tomorrow."

6. Attempt any THREE of the following:

12

- (a) Do as directed:
 - (i) Ganesh was <u>a</u> innocent boy in his class. [Rewrite the sentence using the correct article in place of the under-lined article.]
 - (ii) You are a stranger <u>for</u> a city so you want directions <u>at</u> the post office. [Rewrite the sentence using the correct conjunctions in place of the underlined conjunctions.]
- (b) Read the following passage and answer the questions given below:

Oil is necessary in the nutrition of our body but the excess use of oil should be avoided. There are three types of oils. We use groundnut oil, vegetable oil and mineral oil in our diet. Groundnut oil is prepared from groundnuts which we use for eating. Groundnut oil is used in cooking food. Vegetable oil is prepared from vegetable seeds. Vegetable oil is used in the manufacturing of soaps, medicines and scents, etc.

The third type of oil is mineral oil which is obtained from the crust of the earth. Mineral oil is very useful. It is used for driving machines. It is used in industry also.

Ouestions:

(1) What are the three types of oil mentioned in the passage?

1

(2) How is groundnut oil prepared and where is it used?

1

(3) What is the use of the mineral oil?

2

22104 [4 of 4]

Replace the underlined word with correct preposition and rewrite the (c) following sentences: The junior college has spacious laboratories of Physics, Chemistry, (i) Biology. Free counselling is provided <u>for</u> needy students. (ii) (iii) SMS facility is available to the parents. (iv) Historical tradition of HSC results from 2001. Write the correct form of the verbs given in the bracket: (d) Always _____ home-made food. (eat) (i) (ii) a lot of water is very useful. (drink) (iii) Baba Aamte health programmes for leprosy patients. (start) (iv) We _____ flood affected people to the school. (bring)
